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BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting of September 18, 2000


1.
Funds for meetings
The Committee noted the information and recommendation presented by the General Secretariat on the provision of the necessary funds for meetings of the Permanent Council and its permanent committees and working groups, and decided that the Secretary General, in the exercise of his authority, should transfer funds in Chapter 1, Subprograms 10X and 10W, to Subprograms 10E and 10G.

2.
Consideration of the deadline for submission of the “Report of the Board of External Auditors on Accounts and Financial Statements for the Years Ended December 31, 1999 and 1998”

The Secretariat presented an option for reducing the cost of the report and raising the rest of the funds needed.  Accordingly, the Committee decided to maintain the deadline as established in the General Standards.  It also asked the General Secretariat to arrange for the report to be presented in March, as usual, so that the Permanent Council may study it before forwarding it to the General Assembly.

The Committee also decided to form a working group, at the appropriate time, to conduct an in-depth study of the report as soon as it was submitted and then present its recommendations to the Committee.

3.
Continued consideration of the Comprehensive Plan for the Renovation of the GSB Building (CP/CAAP-2532/00)
The Committee decided to postpone consideration of the above-mentioned plan until its next meeting.

4.
Draft resolution “Convocation of the Twenty-seventh Special Session of the General Assembly”
The Committee considered and approved the draft resolution, with one amendment, for consideration and possible adoption by the Permanent Council, and recommended that October 12, 2000, be set as the date for the twenty-seventh special session of the General Assembly, to be held at OAS headquarters.

5. Draft report of the Committee on measures to encourage the timely payment of quotas, pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 1757 (XXX-O/00)
The Committee considered and approved the draft report, with amendments, for presentation to the Permanent Council for consideration and approval and, subsequently, to the General Assembly at its next special session.

6.
Presentation of the report of the working group to review the reformulated proposed program-budget for 2001
The Committee decided to consider the report of the Working Group to review the reformulated proposed program-budget at its next meeting, since the Chair is still engaged in consultations on the matter.
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